
Four  outsiders  to  consider
for the 2025 Grand National 
The Grand National is renowned for its challenging course and
long distance, but its true charm lies in offering every horse
a chance to win, regardless of their odds or reputation. As we
look forward to the 2025 race, it’s important to remember that
while favourites often draw attention, the Grand National is
famous for its unexpected outcomes. 

History reminds us that the National’s illustrious roll of
honour  includes  some  of  racing’s  most  memorable  longshot
victories.  

From Foinavon’s miraculous triumph amid the chaos of 1967 to
Mon Mome’s 100/1 shock in 2009, Aintree’s famous fences have
consistently proven that probability bows to possibility and
that any free bet on a long shot could write their name in
history.  
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More  recently,  Noble  Yeats’  victory  at  50/1  in  2022
demonstrated that even in an era of increasing sophistication
in training and preparation, the National retains its ability
to confound expectations. 

As  the  anticipation  builds  for  another  renewal  of  this
cherished sporting occasion, let us examine four horses whose
current odds might significantly underestimate their chances
of etching their names into National history.  

Kitty’s Light – 33/1 

Christian Williams’ charge brings a wealth of experience to
the table, having acquitted himself admirably when fifth in
the 2024 renewal. While recent form may not immediately catch
the  eye,  this  eight-year-old’s  ability  to  string  together
winning sequences – notably three consecutive victories in
2023  –  suggests  a  talent  that  could  flourish  again  at
Aintree.  

His tenacity in staying with the leading pack throughout last
year’s  race  demonstrates  both  the  stamina  and  tactical
awareness essential for National success. When finding his
rhythm,  Kitty’s  Light  becomes  a  formidable  proposition,
particularly with his proven ability to handle the unique
demands of the Aintree challenge. 

Montys Star 25/1  

Henry de Bromhead’s charge emerges as a fascinating contender,
his  fifth  place  in  the  Paddy  Power  Irish  Gold  Cup  at
Leopardstown  hinting  at  untapped  potential  over  extreme
distances. The combination of de Bromhead’s expertise – having
already trained a National winner – and Rachael Blackmore’s
sublime touch in the saddle provides a compelling foundation
for success. 

Though yet to tackle Aintree’s unique challenge, Montys Star’s
developing profile and proven stamina reserves suggest the



National’s  searching  examination  might  draw  out  further
improvement. At 25/1, he represents the progressive profile
that has often flourished in this historic contest. 

Stumptown – 20/1  

Gavin Cromwell’s renaissance man demonstrated his aptitude for
unique  jumping  challenges  with  an  impressive  victory  in
Cheltenham’s Crystal Cup Cross Country Chase. This versatility
over varied obstacles could prove invaluable when negotiating
Aintree’s distinctive fences. 

The  trainer’s  masterful  campaign  management,  targeting  the
Cross Country Chase at Cheltenham before Aintree, follows a
route that has served previous National winners well. Should
Stumptown maintain his current trajectory, his current price
could look generous come April. 

Vanillier – 33/1  

Last  year’s  runner-up  returns  to  Aintree  with  enhanced
credentials despite lengthening odds. Gavin Cromwell’s grey
demonstrated both the stamina and jumping prowess required for
National success when pushing I Am Maximus to the limit in
2024, characteristics that often prove even more valuable on a
second attempt at these unique obstacles. 

Following  in  the  hoofprints  of  other  French-bred  National
heroes  like  Mon  Mome  and  Neptune  Collonges,  Vanillier’s
combination  of  proven  course  form  and  reliable  jumping
technique  makes  his  current  odds  of  33/1  particularly
appealing for those seeking value in the ante-post market. 

The Grand National’s capacity to elevate the unheralded to
immortality  remains  one  of  its  most  cherished
characteristics.   

While the market leaders will command much of the pre-race
attention, these five outsiders remind us that in this most



democratic of contests, merit often outweighs reputation when
those tapes rise on National day. 


